[image: image1.png]


TECS Message on Special Instruction: 
Family Satisfaction Survey
Volume 3, Number 1                                           
         Jan. 2009

At the outset of this new year, many of us are taking stock of ourselves, setting goals and making resolutions to improve.  An ongoing goal for BabyNet is to provide high quality, family-centered services to all families at every point along the early intervention process.  Progress toward achievement of that goal requires feedback from families who receive BabyNet services. 

TECS has been charged with gathering input from families and reporting results to BabyNet.  That effort involves a new data collection process.  In mid-January, TECS will mail a Family Satisfaction Survey to all BabyNet families who have had at least one IFSP meeting.  The data collection instrument chosen for use is the Family-Centered Services Scale. This 25 item scale was designed and validated by the National Center for Special Education Accountability Monitoring (NCSEAM) and was available at no cost to the state.  

Families who wish to participate have two ways to respond.  They may complete the survey and return it to TECS in the enclosed envelope, or they may complete the survey online at the TECS website.  All surveys must be received by February 16, 2009.  

As many of you are aware, families are already asked for input on the Family Outcomes survey as they are about to exit the BabyNet system.  Both surveys contribute to an overall understanding of early intervention services in South Carolina. The critical distinctions are that the two surveys

(a) assess different aspects of early intervention services – impact and quality; and 

(b) serve different purposes.   
The Family Outcomes Survey assesses the impact of services, or the extent to which early intervention services have helped families to achieve important family outcomes.  Information from that survey must be included in the Part C State Performance Plan which is submitted by BabyNet to the Office of Special Education Programs (OSEP).   
The Family Satisfaction Survey will provide a measure of families’ level of satisfaction with the quality of early intervention services being provided to their child and family.  This information is not required by OSEP.  The report of results from this survey will be used by BabyNet to identify areas of strength and to make enhancements where needed.   

For more information on the survey instrument developed by NCSEAM, please consult the document listed in references below.  For additional information about the Family Satisfaction Survey being conducted by TECS, contact Suzan Albright at 864.206.0345 or suzanalbright@charter.net. 

References:
Frequently Asked Questions Concerning the NCSEAM Parent/Family Scales in Relation to SPP Reporting Requirements for Part B Indicator #8 and Part C Indicator #4, December 2006

http://www.accountabilitydata.org/PDF%20Word/NCSEAM%20%20Survey%20FAQ%20December%202006.pdf 
